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COUNCIL MEETING – 29 JANUARY 2020 
ITEM 11 – MEMBERS’ QUESTION TIME 

 

The following question has been submitted by Councillor Steve Walmsley for 
response by the Leader of the Council:- 
  
“When planning permission was approved for housing development east of 
Bassleton Beck into Thornaby adjacent to Low Lane / Thornaby Road, officers and 
Chair of Planning failed to grasp the difference between green wedge and a town 
boundary – effectively allowing developers to re-shape the town of Thornaby on 
Tees for what they no doubt perceive to be a more financial advantageous address. 
When TIA complained, we were advised to wait for the forthcoming boundary review 
to determine the matter. Will the Leader of this council support Thornaby’s claim to 
turn over what is an insulting annexation of a part of our town?” 
 


